
Dear New Resident of District 95, 

The Lake Zurich District 95 School Board has established a policy that allows non-resident students to 

attend District 95 schools prior to their actual residency in our school district, provided the planned 

residency is within 60 days.     

If a student's family plans to move into the District within 31 calendar days after the beginning of school, 

the student will be allowed to attend school at the beginning of the school year without payment of 

tuition.  However, the parents/guardians must pay the district a service fee for each child enrolled.  That 

service fee will be equivalent to one-ninth of the tuition charge for each child.  If the family establishes 

residency within the 31 calendar day period, then the fee shall be returned to the family.  If the family 

fails to establish residency within the 31-day period, then the service fee for each child will be kept by the 

district and shall be considered a partial tuition payment for services rendered.     

A non-resident student whose parents/legal guardians intend to establish residency in the district, more 

than 31 calendar days after enrollment, but less than 61 days after enrollment, may request from the  

Superintendent permission to enroll as a non-resident, tuition-paying student.  All such requests shall be 

approved, on a case-by-case basis, by the Superintendent.  When students are accepted on such a basis, 

parents/guardians will be required to pay tuition for each child on a monthly basis in advance.   

In the event the family is unable to establish residency in the district within sixty (60) days, the continued 

enrollment of the non-resident student shall be at the discretion of the Board of Education.  In the event 

that continued enrollment is approved by the Board of Education, the district will continue to charge 

tuition for enrollment.  Tuition shall be paid at least semi-monthly in advance.   

At the time that the family moves into their residence, proof of residency documents will need to be 

presented to the District for verification.  Acceptable documents to prove residency are available on the 

District’s website.   

All tuition charges are calculated on a per diem basis.  Tuition charges are based on scheduled school 

attendance days, credit is not given for days your child is not in attendance.  Transportation to and from 

school shall be the responsibility of the parent(s)/guardian(s).   

The tuition payment for the 2024-2025 school year is $16,077.08.  The service fee to enroll is $1,786.34    

This amount will be adjusted annually.  If you have any questions, please contact Assistant Dr. 

Dean Romano, Assistant Superintendent for Business and Operations at 

847-540-4922 or dean.romano@lz95.org.    

District 95 Administration Center – 832 South Rand Road - Lake Zurich IL 60047-2459 

Phone: (847) 438-2831      FAX: (847) 438-6702   


